TEXAS CIVIL RIGHTS PROJECT

1405 Montopolis Drive Austin, TX 78741-3438 512-474-5073 (telephone) 512-474-0726 (fax)

web: TexasCivilRightsProject.org

August 22, 2014

Dan Ruben Equal Justice America 13540 East Boundary Road Building II, Suite 204 Midlothian, Virginia 23112

Dear Mr. Ruben:

I am writing in regard to Hannah Alexander's fellowship at the Texas Civil Rights Project in Austin, Texas this summer. We enjoyed having Hannah at TCRP. Thank you for providing her funding that allowed her to fully dedicate her time to our organization.

Hannah was a joy to have in the office. She is incredibly friendly, warm, and pleasant. She went out of her way to get to know TCRP's staff and anyone who came into our office. All of our attorneys enjoyed working with her.

Hannah was very enthusiastic about her work. She did a good job collaborating with her fellow law clerks on assignments. Hannah worked well with her clients. She built quite a rapport with one particular client whose case she spent a large portion of her summer working on. She has strong legal research and writing skills.

Hannah also has a great spirit. One evening, Hannah stayed late at the office, working on an assignment with her supervising attorney. She completed her task but stayed in solidarity until the attorney finished his work and could leave. We had and have no questions about her commitment to our cases and our work!

Finally, toward the end of her internship, Hannah was the main clerk to work on putting a very important case together in a short amount of time, since our client had come to us when his statute was about to run. She was very diligent, staying late at the office, working during evenings, and put in a lot of extra effort to make sure we could get the job done. We were incredibly grateful for her willingness to go the extra mile for our clients.

Hannah is truly dedicated to public interest, which is evident through her work at TCRP, her participation in UT Law's organizations, and her involvement in the community. I am happy to speak more about Hannah or to answer questions, should you have any. Thank you again for allowing Hannah to spend her time at TCRP this summer.

Sincerely,

amilia Ruy 1885